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				HALE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Hale Parish Council Meeting held at 7.25 pm on Tuesday 5 July 2016 in Hale Village Hall, Hatchet Green, Hale


Present: 
Cllr Hartas – Chairman, Cllrs Harrington, Lucas and Templeton

In attendance:
County/District Cllr Heron
Ms S Plumb – Clerk

Cllr Hartas welcomed Cllr Lucas to Hale Parish Council and County/District Cllr Heron to the meeting.

1   To receive apologies for absence – apologies received from Cllrs Orchard and Aitken-Sykes.

2    To receive any Declarations of Interest – Cllr Lucas is a Governor of Hale Primary School and will abstain from voting on any matter relevant to the School.

3   To consider and approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 7 June 2016 - the Minutes of the meeting were read, approved by all and signed by the Chairman.

4    To receive any matters raised by members of the public - No members of the public were present.  

5   To consider and approve a letter to be sent to the residents of the track regarding repairs – Cllr Aitken-Sykes, who is preparing the letter, was not present and no draft had been submitted in advance.
  
6   To consider and approve a Policy on Parking – the draft Parking Policy prepared by the Clerk was discussed.  Amendments will be made to include reference to paragraph 7.2(b) of Natural England’s Site Management Statement for Hatchet Green permitting parking on the Green for vehicles associated with the annual School Fete, the BBQ Policy and a plan attached to identify the track.  

7   To consider and approve a Policy on Filming, Audio-Recording, Photographing and Social Media Reporting of Public Parish Council and Sub-Committee Meetings and the consequent amendment to the Standing Orders – the draft Policy and consequent amendment to the Standing Orders prepared by the Clerk were discussed.  The Policy applies to members of the public and Hale Parish Council Members alike.  It was proposed by Cllr Templeton and seconded by Cllr Hartas and therefore RESOLVED: that the draft Policy and consequent amendment to the Standing Order be approved and adopted.  All agreed.

8   To review and determine the terms of the Licence to Hants County Council for the use of the car park – HCC has suggested two alternative proposals for the rent review provision in the Car Park Licence.  County/District Cllr Heron recommended agreeing option 1.  Discussion also took place as to the length of the Notice Period.  Cllr Templeton proposed and it was seconded by Cllr Harrington and therefore RESOLVED: that HPC will agree a Licence running year to year with RPI reviews every 3 years and a 6 month Notice Period.  All agreed. Cllr Lucas abstained (as the Licence relates to the School’s use of the car park).  

9   To consider and determine a way forward in respect of the possible replacement of the dragons teeth near Hale Village Hall – the following quotes have been obtained to replace all 75 dragons teeth near the Village Hall:
NFDC       				£2,200.00
John Girling				£ 956.25 plus VAT of £191.25 – total £1,147.50
Alternatively, HPC has 8 credit days with the Lengthsman who will replace the dragons teeth if HPC sources them.  Cllr Heron commented that HPC may wish to consider banking and ditching, this has also been suggested by the Verderers and was discussed.  It may not be necessary to replace all the dragons teeth.  Permission will need to be obtained from Natural England before any work can proceed.  The matter was originally raised by a local group who would like to make a donation to fund all or part of any replacements.  It was agreed to revert to the group with the information obtained before progressing further.

10   To receive a report from County/District Cllr Heron - County /District Cllr Heron reported that the result of the Boundary Commission Consultation will be confirmed in mid August.  There will likely be some changes in the New Forest area, but none at Hale.  The District Council and National Park Authority will be consulting on refreshing the Local Plan, which will include looking at the supply of new homes and the affordable housing policy for the future.  Hants County Council will be consulting on possible options for devolution and local government organisation.  Lastly, the result of the EU referendum is likely to have some impact over the medium to long term, for example some of the legislation governing SSSI comes out of Europe.

County/District Cllr Heron left the meeting – 8.35pm

11   To receive the Clerk’s report – 
i. School Family Fun Day
This was the first event held by the Friends of Hale Primary School.  A complaint has been received from a parishioner about the amount of parking on the verges.  The Clerk emailed the Friends to ask that there be better control at future events.  HPC is now conscious of the permission given in the Management Statement (see Minute 6 above) and will liaise with the School about this.

ii. Survey of the Trees next to the Hall
The signed SLA was returned to Dominic Gane at NFDC on 9 June 2016.  Details of when the survey can take place are awaited.

iii. Planning application for the work to the Village Hall
The planning application for the work to the Village Hall has been submitted in HPC’s name by Jacqui Hartas as a Trustee and agent.  The Trustees paid the fee direct and benefitted from a saving of £97.50.  Cllr Hartas thanked HPC for their support on behalf of the Hall Committee.

iv. Tree Warden Vacancy
No one expressed an interest in this post.  It will continue to be advertised and Cllrs will discuss it with anyone who may have an interest.

v. NFNPA Family Tree Planting Scheme
No one has expressed an interest in donating land for this scheme.

vi. Hale Parish Plan
No one has expressed an interest in becoming involved in a review/update of the Hale Parish Plan.  Cllr Lucas will look at this, it will continue to be advertised and Cllrs will discuss it with anyone who may have an interest.

vii. Year end accounts
The Exercise of Public Rights expires on 18 July 2016. The papers were sent to BDO for external audit on 8 June 2016.

viii. Insurance
The second cheque for £403.07 has been cashed.  The first has not and, to date, no charge has been applied for stopping the cheque.

ix. Application to register title to Hatchet Green
The Clerk has diarised to chase the Land Registry on 1 August 2016.

x. Maintenance of the Cemetery
 Andy Savage is unable to provide a date to meet to discuss the work to the edge of the path.  He has carried out 2 cuts of the cemetery grass in June. 

xi. Access at Carters Close
No news on a date for the work to the kerb at Carters Close.  Cllr Harrington advised that such access is no longer needed.  The Clerk will contact HCC.

xii. VIP drop in events
These took place on Friday 1 and Saturday 2 July and were generally well attended and thought by Cllrs to be useful.

12   Correspondence
i. Turn up for Fun – requesting a contribution to the TUFF scheme this year.  As no details were provided Cllrs were unable to consider the request.
ii. A Parishioner has written concerned about the condition of the public telephone box near to Hatchet Green and its use.  The box houses a working telephone and is the property of BT.  HPC is therefore limited in what it can do but will ask the Lengthsman to clean it on his next visit.
iii. HPC has been copied into a letter from a Parishioner to the Forestry Commission concerning the dragons teeth at Densome Corner.  The letter was considered.  No reply is needed.
iv. A request has been received to use the woodland area next to the Village Hall for a wedding blessing in July 2017..  Cllr Hartas proposed and it was seconded by Cllr Harrington and therefore RESOLVED: to permit the blessing.  All agreed.  
v. A Parishioner has expressed concern about the mess in Hatchet Close made by the ponies.  The Clerk contacted the Verderers who inspected the road.  At present the mess is not too great but the Verderers will continue to monitor it.
vi. The Consultation regarding the Local Plan was discussed at Minute 10 above.
vii. A historic diary entry prompted a possible letter from HPC to a Parishioner concerning ragwort.  This is not considered necessary.
viii. Craig Daters, Ranger, NFNPA requested details of temporary campsites so that he may assist with information about the Forest.  The Clerk will pass on details of Home Farm and Fishponds Bottom.
ix. The email from NFDC concerning opportunities for commercial filming in the Forest will be circulated on the Information Update.
x. Email from a Parishioner concerning a low branch over a footpath.  The Clerk will contact the owner of the tree to request that the branch be removed.

13  Planning
Cllr Templeton proposed and it was seconded by Cllr Lucas and therefore RESOLVED: that Cllrs Hartas and Harrington be co- opted to the Planning Committee for the purpose of this meeting only.  Cllr Templeton proposed and it was seconded by Cllr Hartas and therefore RESOLVED: that Cllr Lucas be co- opted to the Planning Committee for the purpose of this meeting only.
· 16/00503   Robert Aitken-Sykes: Mayfield Farm, Hatchet Green.   Change of use of agricultural building to holiday accommodation.   Consultation expires 22 July.  Case Officer:  Ann Braid
Option 5:  HPC is happy to accept the decision reached by the National Park Authority’s Officers under their delegated powers.  HPC believe the agricultural use is already in existence and is an established use.  Its viability will have been examined when the original planning was granted.
·  16/00487 Dr C Goodfellow: Heathermoor, Hale Purlieu.  Replacement stable and ancillary storage. Consultation expires 21 July.  Case Officer:  Katie McIntyre
Option 1: HPC recommend permission, for the reasons listed below, but would accept the decision reached by the National Park Authority’s Officers under their delegated powers.  The work will have no impact on the immediate environment and the stable is a well designed structure.

· 16/00515 Hale Village Hall Two storey side extension. Consultation expires 1 August.  Case Officer:  Deborah Slade
As the applicant (on behalf of the Trustees of Hale Village Hall) HPC does not comment on this application.

14  Representative reports
Planning Policy and the Local Plan Review – Cllr Templeton reported on this training at NFDC attended by himself and Cllr Aitken-Sykes.  Planning authorities are required to bring their Local Plans up to date by March 2018 or risk losing their planning role.  NFDC and NFNPA are currently consulting on their Local Plans (see Minute 10 above).  NFNPA is focussing on 4 villages, this does not include Hale.  Lots of local Councillors are concerned to have more affordable housing in the Forest.  Cllr Templeton is interested as a Parishioner in a possible Housing Trust for Hale.




15  To consider and approve the following payments –
05.07.16	  ASG Maintenance			      £140.00
05.07.16	  IT Shack				      £ 45.00
05.07.16	  HMRC (PAYE)		                  £ 36.80	
24.07.16   Clerk Salary                                           £370.00	
Cllr Templeton proposed and it was seconded by Cllr Harrington and therefore RESOLVED: that the above payments be approved.  All agreed.

16  To approve the accounts for June 2016 and to record the bank balances- Approved.

17  Any other business -
Cllr Hartas will attend the Downton Link meeting 7 July 2016.
The work to the trees overhanging the road has been completed.

18   To note the date of the next meeting is 6 September 2016 at 7.30pm at Hale Village Hall

There being no further business to discuss the Meeting closed 10.25 pm






Signed:                                              				Date:   6 September 2016
Chairman





Clerk:  Sue Plumb, 5 Blue Valley Mews, Fordingbridge, Hants, SP6 1FB
07717 851694   01425 654252   hpcclerk@gmail.com	


